
	ERCOT Retail Client Services & Testing

	Event Description: TTPT  Meeting
	Date:  July 13, 2006
	Completed by: S. Slagowski

	Attendees:  Roger Tenenbown, Sherri Slagowski, Brian Pidcock, Daryl Everett, Chuck Moore, Farrah Litton, Tammy Beaver, Kyle Patrick, Johnny Robertson, Zach Collard, Kyle Miller, Kristy Tyra, Kerry
Phone:  Jim Purdy, Marla Hanley, Mike Woosley, Jack Adams

	 

	· Welcome/ Introductions

· Review Emergency Exit

· Approve June TTPT Notes
· Flight 0706 update – Sherri-RMS presentation.

· MarkeTrak testing – 

· Note from Chuck - out of the 4 scripts developed for API testing, you will only need to test the scripts specific to the API business functionality you will be utilizing.  Therefore, not necessary to test all 4 scripts if not using all API functionality.

· Correction made to RMS presentation for # of entities changing service provider in Flight 0706.  Updated to 3 REPs changing service provider and 1 TDSP changing service provider.  AI – send updated presentation to Sarah Sanders to load to RMS minutes.
· MarkeTrak scripts do not reflect starting day (ie Day 11 to show the testing beginning August 7).  All scripts are showing Day 1

· Gaining & Losing CR scripts – do we keep or do we put CR and SIM CR

· If enough players and can do both sides, best to have 2 real CRs test instead of SIM CR.  TTPT agreement for real CRs to test vs SIM since it is volunteer.

· Discussion Points

· Flight connectivity procedures – Roger Tenenbown

· Script indicates NAESB log is to be sent.  Need to decide do we send every time or update scripts to say it’s available when there is a problem & need research – Decided to update script to send logs when problems occure.
· Manual process for most entities to pull the NAESB log information.

· Slight issue with entities not adhering to the script.  Mention on Connectivity call to let people be aware that NAESB logs would help.  Good to add to Market Orientation material as well for a point of reference.  People may not know that’s a feature you can turn on & off.

· Daryl – indicated he’s good with sending NAESB log when a problem arises.

· Roger – feels that would cover his company as well.

· Connectivity Contacts on TW not being utilized

· Connectivity contacts not being contacted during connectivity, and instead Business Contacts being contacted.

· Business contacts being sent user name & password info when they should not be.
· Appears to be an education point that needs to be addressed and do not feel that Market Orientation is the best place to address.

· Do we get rid of the Connectivity contacts?  No, feel it is necessary.

· Ideally, for connectivity issues, address the connectivity contact.  Feel we should keep contact as it is important.  

· Anybody reminding their folks within their entities to contact appropriate personnel would be beneficial.  Feel it’s possibly an educational issue for novice testers.

· Contacts not being used consistently.  

· Connectivity contact is not listed on the Contacts page – it’s only listed in the TW.  

· AI - Have Connectivity contact pulled from TW and displayed to the Contacts page.  No one realized the name is not listed on the Contacts page.
· Testing to Production migration presentation

· Roger Tenenbown presented Test to Production Delays speaking back to Flights 0106 & 0406
· 3 situations reviewed during TTPT

· CRs not being notified when business requirements are not met.

· CRs have had to wait an extended period of time for their production digital certificate.

· An entire flight test passed and not until after flight was it noted that the CR tested with the wrong DUNS.

· Is there a documented process on how to proceed when there are outstanding business requirements?

· Jack Adams - In the past, we did have notification go out to the CR that testing was completed, but that registration requirements were still outstanding.  Not sure when that process dropped off, but it was determined that it is the CRs responsibility.  It is a discussion point to see the pro-active approach to reinstate the email/ process.  Jack Adams agreed for ERCOT to reinstate the notification process.
· Marla would like to second Jack’s comment.  Speaking on behalf of Pre-Buy, email that was sent to Pre-Buy in the past advising of outstanding registration requirements was extremely beneficial to CR advising of outstanding issues.

· Roger asked if email could go to primary CR contact in addition to primary testing contact.  Jack will need to look into that.  Roger said it would help them address issues with their clients.  Jack indicated it could be viewed as confidential information with the CR, but he will look into.  Chuck indicated he feels there is concern with this type of email going out beyond the Primary Contact.  Jack to get with Sherri & let TTPT know the response.
· Issuing Production Digital Certificate

· What circumstances would change the three-day waiting time to receive?

· Jack will need more information to provide a response.  Jack is aware of an issue with Verisign some time back where there were delays to sending for a period of time.

· Roger will get with Jack to provide specifics on circumstance he’s speaking of.

· Can RCS contact the CR to advise that there will be a delay?

· Testing the Wrong DUNS

· CR was notified of wrong DUNS, but CR did not forward to Service Provider.  In addition, RCS did not notify the ERCOT Testing Team.

· Jack can not respond to this right now.  RCS’ responsibility is to contact the CR.  Some responsibility has to be put on the CR.  Roger agrees and feels the CR should have contacted the Service Provider.  However, how can we look at preventative measures?  By notifying the testing contact, this would have alleviated problems before it began.  If they don’t notify the testing contacts, RCS should at least notify the Flight Administrator.  Jack agreed that RCS can notify the Flight Administrator at a minimum.
· Roger would like to see a documented process to put in place for these topics.

· Jack can present at next TTPT meeting what the ERCOT process are.

· Roger asked if any comments from the group or any additional scenarios that people are aware of.

· AI – put Jack on next TTPT meeting agenda to discuss procedures.  Put 30 -45 minutes down.
· PGP Keys updated after TW deadline

· Throws a kink in the process when the info is updated after.

· Discussed at a previous TTPT meeting.  Therefore, moved on.

· Testing Worksheets updates not noticed by TDSP
· No one aware of this issue.  Moved on in the agenda.

· TDSP contacts not aware of SCR33 set up

· No one aware of this issue.  Moved on in the agenda.

· Random Testing – New Service Provider

· Roger discussed it was thrown out there when never discussed that we are Random Testing a non-new MP.

· Possibly ANSI testing would be beneficial but not a Business Rules process
· Documentation sub team to review TMTP & Random testing doc for inconsistencies.

· TTPT made a note to have the TMTP updated with new definitions of random testing and Service Providers representation of CR’s vs. TDSP’s

· Carrie – EC Power comments:
· Random testing documentation, although just a "guide", needs to support what will be tested for market participants.  If random testing is expanded, then these changes need to be documented and consistent between all market participants. 

· Prior to randomly testing MPs, testing procedures should be documented and then distributed to the testing parties.  Any changes to the concepts of random testing should not be conducted before they are documented, approved, and communicated to the market.   All changes should be complete before the start of market testing.
· For 0706 TTPT will conduct only random ANSI testing with EC-Power (i.e. Established service provider representing a TDSP which is considered a non-established relationship i.e. new track).

· Agenda item for next meeting to have Documentation sub team meeting to go over Random testing
· Flight Orientation Overview
· Survey results - 11 surveys returned; 4.3 rating out of 5

· Some high level comments made – 

· Presentation was good, concise, presenters were great.

· Orientation went well in Chuck’s opinion.

· Document exceptions if someone does skip the orientation.  IE – you’re not going to kick out people from 0407 if you’re in production already.  Need to start addressing what we want out of it and people to attend.  Need to have deeper conversation about this.  Need to document information especially around Version Upgrades.

· TDSP switch to ‘non-established service provider’

· This really put CRs on the spot who were not ready to test.  Need to address timing, notifications, etc. when a TDSP changes to a non-established service provider, because of the CRs not necessarily having the resources.  It’s different when a CR changes, because the TDSPs are in production/ business.  CRs are a scaled-down resource, other projects occurring.  

· Possibly address in documentation sub-team.  Important to get something in there.

· Kyle Patrick and Johnny Robertson volunteered to help with the verbiage.  Marla to initiate.

· Script Sub Team

· Question for MCT – do you want TTPT to review TX SET 3.0 scripts with MCT?  Not the details of the script, but what are we testing?

· RMS discussions

· Flight 2007 Flight Schedule

· How big is the 3.0 testing – is there room to push back?

· Pretty soon people will have to start building their internal system design.

· June 19 contingency testing scheduled to complete for 0407.  If implementation weekend were June 23, then need to have a fall back date of June 30, to meet the July 1 implementation date.

· Flight kick off conference call scheduled for 04/16/07.  Is there a possibility to start testing later if we don’t think we need all that time?  3 wks of contingency built into flight.  If we see it’s a small test for 3.0, can we shrink down to start later?

· Think we’ll know closer to the end of the year, but that it’s too early to know the answer to this right now.

· We need to have a deadline from TTPT on when we would adjust the flight in either November or December.

· Cursory review October 10 at TTPT.  Can make recommendation this date if we feel it’s ready.  Otherwise, November 16 is the date TTPT will make a final decision on whether or not to adjust the flight schedule for 0407.  Take to RMS to vote on December 6.
· Instead of starting 04/16/07, start like 05/01/07 or something.  Instead of contingency at end, start the flight later.

· September 10th or 11th or 12th  - Deadline for TX-SET to hand off to MCT – implementation guides due in 

· November 15th - Final docs from MCT


· November 16th – TTPT to make final flight schedule changes for 0407

· October -to- December scripts frame work
· January 2007 - writing of the scripts

· February 2007 – scripts clean up

· Feb 28th - Market Scripts deadline
· Woolsey comments – 

· Consider more time for Flight Admin to create matrix - Flight sign up timeline to flight deadlines being due – possibly add a week to allow for a full-market test flight.

· June TTPT Script Sub Team
· Finalized scripts for MarkeTrak

· Only one issue addressed – Gaining and Losing CRs identified in some scripts instead of using SIM CR.  Can go either way – having 2 CRs playing in the script or 1 CR and SIM CR.  TTPT suggested that we identify who the two players are and test it – identifying who the Gaining and who the Losing CR is.  Use 2 CRs, decide who’s gaining and who’s losing.

· Either  - I will need to establish another CR to determine who the Gaining and who the Losing CRs are

· Or – update the script to say CR and SIM CR.

· Brian expressed – we’re testing the tool, not testing who the Gaining versus who the Losing CR is.  No need to test dual roles.  Chuck said we agreed to 1 side of the fence, but the two CRs decide who the Gaining and who the Losing Cr

· Flight Admin to tell the CRs who they are (Gaining or Losing) and then resend matrix advising.
· Next Script Sub Team meeting – incorporate into next TTPT meeting.
· Liaison Update

· Update from PUCT – 

· Lauren on vacation.  No PUCT updates provided.

· TX SET Update – 

· Change Controls to be finished end of this month (07/28).

· MCT does not have ERCOT leader yet.  Adam Martinez to let Sherri Slagowski know who the representation from ERCOT will be.
· T&Cs Task Force

· Next meeting August 2.

· PRR was a big issue yesterday at RMS - how it will play out and affect other projects.

· Comments were due today.

· Concerns with ERCOT increasing timelines with Protocols.

· Contentious conversation at RMS yesterday.

· T&Cs are wrapping up.

· POLR Workshop to be held.

· Review of Agenda for next meeting

· Next meeting 08/23/06 at MET Center


	Action Items / Next Steps:

	

	Hot topics or ‘At Risk’ Items:

	












































